




































We partnered with the American Public Power Association (APPA) to bring 138 utility line 

workers from 13 states to help connect more Navajo families to the grid. These 138 individuals 

brought donated labor, resulting in NTUA stretching every dollar NTUA has a little bit further. 

While the employers donated the labor costs, the 13 8 individuals donated any time that would be 

considered overtime and they voluntarily left their families and their respective 28 communities 

for a week or two at a time. 

In addition, 347 NTUA employees volunteered over 1,200 hours of personal time to the initiative. 

The individuals contributed nearly 33 crew weeks and over 10,000 man hours toward the 2019 

Light Up Navajo initiative. Both NTUA and the laborers constructed over 50 miles of electric 

distribution lines in six (6) weeks, connecting 233 families for the first time to the electric grid. 

During the June 2019 Navajo Nation Council session, several Delegates commented that they 

wanted to see Light Up Navajo continued and expanded. Several Delegates expressed that they 

felt that the Navajo Nation should contribute to future initiatives and challenged NTUA to expand 

future initiatives so that more families could be helped. 

NTUA is stepping up to the Council's challenge by increasing the families served by Light Up 

Navajo II from 223 to 300. In addition, NTUA has extended the Light Up Navajo project from 6 

to 12 weeks, starting April 6, 2020. We now have a blueprint based on the pilot project. 

The partnerships that developed from last year's Light Up Navajo are growing and include more 

utilities. The roster for outside electric crews is filled. There will  be crews from 48 

cities/communities representing 12 states. 

We are able to grow Light Up Navajo II from 33 crew weeks of labor to 48 crew weeks of labor. 

Additional partners for Light Up Navajo II include the Navajo Land Department, the Navajo 

Forestry Department, the Bureau of Indian Affairs, and the Navajo Nation Council. 

LEGISLATION 

The contribution received from donated labor is only part of the cost to provide electric service. 
Based upon historical costs to acquire ROWs and SLAs for residential electric distribution lines, 
NTUA averages that it costs roughly $17,000/mile OR roughly $5,000 per home. 

ROW and SLA costs include but is not limited to engineering costs, survey costs, design costs, 
archaeologic and cultural services, biological and wildlife services, obtaining consent from 
permittees, tree cutting, tree trimming, and costs associated with other permits too lengthy to list. 

A grant from the Navajo Nation is needed to expand the number of families served from 233 to 
300 families. The increase of 67 homes in the Light Up Navajo II project is expected to cost about 
$350,000. lbis is a rough number as each ROW or SLA is unique. 








